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      Message From The President 
        may/june 2024 

Happy Spring!  

Thank you to everyone attending the annual meeting; seeing everyone after a long winter nap was 
nice! Our Board gave its reports, and the meeting was mostly uneventful, lasting a little over an 
hour. Thank you to our Board and volunteers for all their work for our Club and its members.   

In May, we look forward to the official opening of our beaches with guards on duty starting  
Memorial Day weekend. Our guards will then be on duty each weekend until the end of June after 
school ends, after which they will be on duty seven days a week through Labor Day, primarily at 
First Beach. As I do each season, I must remind all our beachgoers that our lifeguards are not 
beach babysitters. Parents or guardians are always responsible for watching their children around 
the water, especially the younger ones. Children under 12 must be accompanied by someone 14 or 
older. The outdoor bathroom at the clubhouse is available for use. The lock code can be found on 
the members-only page of our website, or you can ask our summer security or lifeguards. Please 
be kind to our outside bathroom.   

We always need more lifeguards. It is an excellent job for our local youth, so if you are 16 or  
older, please consider completing an application. Starting pay is $15.00, and we now pay for  
certifications. So far, we intend to offer kids' swim lessons this year; information will be posted on 
our website and social media shortly for water testing dates, beginning sometime after July 4th.  

We had a glitch with the post office with our dues invoices, so they got to everyone a little late, 
and you likely received two! If you plan on using the Club facilities, please bring your dues cur-
rent and utilize your 2024 badges and/or wristbands when on Club property. For those who have 
sent in your payment, badges and such can be picked up outside the office during regular office 
hours. The office gets a little crazy this time of year. We sent out an email blast posted on our 
webpage, social media, and in this newsletter about badge distribution and evening office hours. 

This time of year is probably a good time to review our beach & Club rules on our website and 
members-only page. We regularly hear members complain that many non-members use our  
properties, so utilizing your badges lets us all know who belongs on our properties. Wristbands are 
available upon request for members only; they are not to be used for guests. 

The Board hosts an annual new member mixer each year, and this year, it is scheduled for May 
3rd at 6:30 p.m. before our monthly board meeting. Invites have been sent out to our latest &  
newest members; if we missed you or have never been to one, we would love to meet everyone 
who recently moved into the lake over the last year, so I hope our new members can make it.  

As we all know, Lake Shawnee is a great place to walk or run, and as spring moves forward, more 
and more of our residents will take to our streets for exercise. As a courtesy to our residents, 
please drive carefully. It is recommended that walkers/runners always walk facing opposite traffic, 
in single file, please, for the walking groups, and cyclists must ride with traffic. Some reflective 
clothing is also recommended for those who like to walk during dusk or dawn.  

As mentioned at the annual meeting, volunteerism helps keep our costs down, so please consider 
helping out, especially on workdays. Since this is a May/June issue, I would also like to pre-thank 
everyone who came out for our annual work day on April 20th. We look forward to seeing  
everyone at our Kick Off to Summer on July 4th. Attending our many events helps with building a 
better community! 

Eric Wilsusen 

Club President  

ericwilsusen@lakeshawneeclub.org 



The Lake Shawnee Clubhouse is located at 4 West Shawnee Trail Wharton NJ 07885 

 For Club Business and Rentals please contact our Office Manager, 

Lisa Peter at 973-663-1307 or officemanager@lakeshawneeclub.org 

The Office is open during the hours of 8:30am-12pm on Tuesday, Thursday and Saturday 

CLUB HOUSE RENTALS 

Rates and Terms 

Members only 

Full Day Rental: $300 
Half  Day $150 (M-F) 

 A deposit off $200 and a signed  
agreement are required to  
secure your rental date. 

Call 973-663-1307 

   Board Meetings are held on the first Friday of every month.  
All members welcome!! 

Visit our website frequently for the most up to date information:
www.lakeshawneeclub.org 
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Board of  Governors 

Officers 
President  Eric Wilsusen  663-0596
Executive VP           Vince Matrisciano 663-5964
Membership VP Milt Felter 663-1565
Treasurer Marc Sanderson        201-259-2733
Secretary Kristeen McConnon      769-0551

Members At Large 
Jeff Keith 663-4230
John Stern 663-5427
Kristen White           255-9326
Al Pichieri            663-5428
Lise Meisner 201-230-8791
Bill Carroll           945-9310
Christine Cumberton 557-3845
Dina Troha    663-6737

Property Maintenance Chairs: 
First Beach  Eric Wilsusen 663-0596
Club House Vince Matrisciano 663-5964
Second Beach  Bill Carroll           234-5413
Third Beach   John Stern     663-5427
White’s Cove   Al Pichieri 663-5428
Beaver Cove  Milt Felter 663-1565
North End Milt Felter 663-1565
South End/Dam             Eric and Vince 

Commi ee Chairs:  
Swim Team   Amy Szekula 201-874-2031
Social Committee Kristen White 255-9326
Fishing Committee Bobbie Harris 725-9002
Membership  Milt Felter 663-1565
Summer Night Patrol Eric Wilsusen  663-0596 
Lake Ecology   Jeff Keith  663-4230 
Life Guards   Kristen Iaconetti 
LSC News Editor           Kristeen McConnon      769-0551 

lscnews@lakeshawneeclub.org  

Newspaper Deadline 15th of the month prior to printing. 

Interested in placing an ad in the LSC News go to  
www.lakeshawneeclub.org/clubhouse.html



Social Committee Events

Social Committee:  Please join us at the clubhouse with any new ideas you might have.  Our next meeting 
dates are May 7th and June 4th at 7pm – at the clubhouse. If you can lend a hand at any of our events, it would be 
greatly appreciated.   

Shawnee Seniors Club: Our Shawnee Seniors Club meets every other Wednesday at 1pm at the clubhouse. 
The club is open to all Seniors Age 55 and older.   

Toddler Time Playgroup:  Meet Tuesdays at 5pm. Bring your little one over to the clubhouse for some playtime 
with other little ones. Feel free to bring a toy or book of your choice to share. 

Children’s Spring Storytime: Thursday, May 16th - 7pm at 3rd Beach. Come join us for a story followed by a 
craft and snack. Dress in your jammies and bring your imaginations and blankets. Children of all ages are welcome!   

Lake Garage Sale: Saturday and Sunday, May 18th and 19th – 9am-3pm. This event is rain or shine. Maps 
will be available for pickup at the clubhouse. See our full ad for more details. 

Ecology Seminar: Wednesday, June 5th – 4:30pm - at First Beach. Are you interested in finding out what in-
sects, in the process of development, can determine the quality of the water in which we swim? Come join Mr. Jeff 
Keith who will conduct a “hands on” workshop for kids ages 4-10. We will use seining/dip nets, conduct pH tests, 
take temperatures at different levels in the water and check for water clarity using a secci disk. You need to bring a 
bathing suit and something for your feet(water shoes, old sneakers, sandals, but NO FLIPFLOPS!) 
. 

Wine Tasting: June 8th at 7pm - at the Clubhouse. This year, we will be sampling lesser known yet delicious 
wines from Italy with a freshly prepared Italian specialty small plate for each. We will have six courses, so bring your 
appetite!  Advanced reservations and payment are required and we are limiting attendance to 40 people. $30 per 
person. Call or text Vince at 862-258-7783 to make your reservation. 

Trivia Night – Saturday, June 15th – 7pm – at the Clubhouse. (Doors open at 6:30pm) Come join us for a free 
night of brain testing fun! Form a team of 4-6 or join one that night. BYOB and a snack for your table. (See ad in the 
newsletter for more  
details!) 

Please email social@lakeshawneeclub.org with any questions! 

The Social Committee is Seeking Volunteers 
In order to ensure the success and continuation of this year’s events, we 
need more volunteers to come out and lend a hand. Without increased  
involvement, we will be forced to cancel events that we have all come to 
love. A large commitment isn’t necessary. We are asking members to sign 
up to chair an event(s). New ideas are always welcome. We will share  
experiences and help you every step of the way. Grab some friends, pick 
an event and let’s work together!! If you are interested, please email  
social@lakeshawneeclub.org.  

We meet the first Tuesday of every month – 7pm – at the clubhouse. 
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May 2024 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat

1 2 3
New Member 
Mixer 6:30pm 
Board Mtg. 
7:00pm 

4 

5 6 7
Toddler Time 
5:00pm 
Social Comm. 
Mtg. 7:00pm 

8 
Seniors 
1:00pm 

9 10 11

12 13 14
Toddler Time 
5:00pm 

15 16
Spring  Story 
Time 7:00pm 

17 18
Fishing  
Contest  
6:30am-
12:30pm 
Community 
Garage Sale 
9am to 3pm 

19 
Community 
Garage Sale 
9am to 3pm 

20 21
Toddler Time 
5:00pm 
Swim Team 
Dine to  
Donate 
4:00-9:00pm 

22 
Seniors 
1:00pm 

23 24 25

26 27 28
Toddler Time 
5:00pm 

29 30 31
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June 2024 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat

1 

2 3 4
Toddler Time 
5:00pm 
Social Comm. 
Mtg. 7:00pm 

5 
Seniors 
1:00pm 
Ecology  
Seminar 

6 7
Board Mtg. 
7:00pm 

8 
Wine Tasting 
7:00pm 

9 10 11
Toddler Time 
5:00pm 

12 13 14 15
Swim Team 
Car Wash 
Trivia Night 

16 17 18
Toddler Time 
5:00pm 
Sailing Class 
6:30pm-9pm 

19 
Seniors 
1:00pm 

20 
Sailing Class 
6:30pm-9pm 

21 22
Sailing Class 
9:30am-12pm 
Fishing  Night 
Contest   
3:30-8:30pm 

23 
Sailing Event 

24 
Sailing Camp 
12:30pm - 
4:30pm 

25 
Sailing Camp 
12:30pm - 
4:30pm 
Toddler Time 
5:00pm 

26 
Sailing Camp 
12:30pm - 
4:30pm 
Swim Team-
Home Meet 
6:00pm 

27 
Sailing Camp 
12:30pm - 
4:30pm 

28 
Sailing Camp 
12:30pm - 
4:30pm 

29 

30 
Sailing Event 
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GARAGE SALE 
Saturday & Sunday 

May 18 & 19  
9am-3pm 

This event is rain or shine!
Maps will be available for pick up at the clubhouse parking lot: 

4 West Shawnee Trail 
on the mornings of May 18 and May 19.  

(Please register with the office if  you would like your address on the map. You 
can drop a $10 check off  at the office with your name and address listed.) 
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       Why not check on cruises to some cooler 
       climates for the summer or even fall when 
        you could see the northern lists. 

       Check out Havila Voyages. It is a fairly new 
       cruiseline and has some 
nice cruises. 

        Give us a call and we  
        can help you find a  
         nice vacation. 

92 W Shawnee Tr.  

Wharton NJ 07885 

973-663-1070
anne@smallworld-travel.com 

TODDLER TIME! 

Meet Tuesdays at 5pm 
Bring your little one over to the clubhouse for  

some playtime with other little ones.  
Feel free to bring a toy or book of your  

choice to share. 
Contact the Social Committee at  

social@lakeshawneeclub.org if you plan to attend. * CPR Lifeguard certified   + Red Cross certified

Children’s Spring Storytime 
7pm at 3rd Beach  

Thursday, May 16th 
Come join us for a story followed by a craft and snack.  

Dress in your jammies and bring your  
imaginations and blankets.  

Children of all ages are welcome!   
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Easter Egg Hunt and Bunny Brunch 
Thanks to all who joined us for the Easter Egg Hunt and Bunny Brunch on March 24th!  

It was a beautiful and brisk day! A good time was a had by all!! 

Thanks to everyone who donated time, candy and other items for the brunch!   

And, as always, an extra special thank you to the Easter Bunny for hopping by!! 
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REMINDER 
 

Attention Young Biologists!! 
Are you interested in finding out what insects, in the process of development, can determine the quality of the water in which we 

swim? Come join Mr. Jeff Keith, who will conduct a “hands on” workshop for kids ages 6-12. We will use seining/dip nets, conduct pH 
tests, take temperatures at different levels in the water and check for water clarity using a secci disk.  

Date: June 5th  
Time: 4:30pm 

Location: Meet at First Beach 

What you need to bring: a bathing suit and something for your feet 

 (water shoes, old sneakers, sandals, but NO FLIPFLOPS!) 

Contact the social committee at social@lakeshawneeclub.org if you would like to attend! 

 

Wine Tasting 
Saturday, June 8th at 7pm at the Clubhouse 

 
   This year, we will be sampling lesser known yet delicious wines from Italy with a freshly prepared Italian 
    specialty small plate for each. We will have six courses, so bring your appetite!  Advanced reservations 

 and payment are required and we are limiting attendance to 40 people. $30 per person.  
Call or text Vince at 862-258-7783 to make your reservation. 
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         Shawnee Spotlight 
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                         Summary of  the Lake Shawnee Club Board Meetings 
March 1, 2024 

The Board discussed the status of the newly formed Lake Shawnee Foundation; we are awaiting approval from the State Division 
of Taxation.  Once approved, the Club can begin holding 50/50s and other games of chance for fundraising efforts and all donations 
made will be tax deductible.        

It was reported that there were only 2 days of ice fishing this winter.  The first bass fishing contest is scheduled for April 20th.     

The Swim Team will be holding a spaghetti dinner fundraiser on Saturday, March 16th with 2 seating times which includes  
spaghetti, salad, drinks, BYOB, coffee, tea and cookies.  Team registration for the upcoming season will be held on Friday, April 
26th at the Clubhouse.  The LSST Board decided to host Trials and Finals at the Roxbury facility for safety, parking and volunteer 
concerns.        

The Board discussed recent repairs as well as upcoming projects for Spring Work Day.  It was noted that during two recent 
Nor’easters, the lake saw over 18 inches of rain and lots of damage. Second Beach property had some damage due to washout from 
South Parkway, which will need to be addressed.  The drainage has been added to the estimates for a new wall and stairs on the 
upper level.   

The Property Improvement Committee identified seven major projects - Clubhouse dock, White’s Cove dock, North End dock, sea 
wall and walkway/patio at 2nd, pavilion/pole barn, Beaver Cove wall, and paving parking lot area at Clubhouse.   They are still in 
the process of obtaining quotes for all of the projects. 

It was reported that Stewart Surveying is in contact with the NJDEP working on the latest revisions for Phase 2 dam repair plans.   

All contracts have been signed by property owners and Board members for the lot line adjustments.  At this time, our attorney can 
schedule us for the Land Use meeting with the Township.  

The Board made plans for the upcoming Annual Meeting scheduled for Saturday, March 23rd.     

There was a discussion on parking issues at 2nd Beach; the Jefferson Twp. Police Dept. was contacted and specific no trespassing/
parking signs will be ordered in order for the police to be able to enforce.   

 April 5, 2024 

Mr. Tom Preston will be offering a Junior Sailor’s program to the membership as approved by the Board.  Although he doesn’t  
currently live in the lake, he grew up here and his mother still lives near White’s Cove.  Last year, he restarted a sailor’s group that 
he enjoyed during his childhood.   He would like to offer the program again this year, growing it even further.      

There were two successful Social Committee events held over Spring Break - a cooking class and a painting class.  The annual  
Easter Egg Hunt and Bunny Brunch was held recently.  Over 700 eggs were stuffed and hidden and the event was well attended.  
The Social Committee is starting to prepare for the summer season including a new date for the Ecology Seminar on June 5th and 
Wine Tasting on June 8th.     

There were six geese sighted recently at North End and many geese back on the lake this year.  Despite recent cold temperatures, 
they have been laying eggs which were addled twice.   The swans have not nested yet.  Mr. Jeff Horn, the outside  lake ecologist, 
will do his initial survey of the lake this year shortly.  At this time, the lake is still sleeping.         

Spring Work day is scheduled for Saturday, April 20th.  The Board planned and discussed projects.  A Sign Up Genius will be sent 
out to the membership for volunteers.  

The Board was updated on the status of Capital Improvement projects, specifically quotes that are being obtained for projects to be 
completed during the fall drawdown. 

The Board discussed and approved expenses for our annual Dam inspection.  They also discussed the need for a consulting engineer 
for final plan revisions needed by r the NJDEP for Phase 2 of the dam repairs;quotes are being obtained at this time.  Finally, they 
discussed maintenance needed on the low level outlet/sluice gate.     

The Board was updated on the status sale of the property at North End and the lot line adjustments, which are still in the process 
of being completed. 

The Board completed their annual reorganization.  
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                                                                               Lake Ecology 

                                                                                  Jeff Keith 

                                                                                   973-663-4230 

                                                                              jeffieboy47@yahoo.com 

 

 

ASK JEFF 

Thank you, Jeff 



 

Page 21 

 
 

 
SENIOR SOCIAL 

 
Calling all  

Lake Shawnee Seniors 
Looking to meet some other Seniors on the lake? 

Come on down to the clubhouse every other Wednesday at 1pm. 
We offer new and different activities and are always open to new ideas. 

We play cards!  We laugh!   We talk! 
It’s a time to get together and enjoy each other’s company! 

The club is open to all Seniors Age 55 and older. 
Coffee and snacks are served. 

Attendees are welcome to share a special treat as well! 
Pizza or sandwiches are provided several times a year! 

Meeting dates can be found in the newsletter and on the Lake Shawnee website. 
Contact social@lakeshawneeclub.org or Kristen at 973-255-9326 with any questions! 
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